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May Meeting 4th- Mimi's Restaurant 
4404 Candlewood St.  (Just east of Lakewood Blvd) 

Lakewood, CA 90712 
Restaurant #(562)-529-8748 

 

 

Mark your calendars for our 
“Annual Car Show and Picnic”. 
It will be Saturday October 15th 

2016 at Yorba Regional Park. 
We are hoping for cooler weather! 

 

Past Veterans Car Show Supporters,  
This email will update you on the changes to the Veterans Car 

Show for 2016, as well as provide you with the registration flyer 
you will need to print in order to register for the show as soon as 
possible.  Flyers will not be distributed at shows after April 2nd. 

Flyers will only be available on the website. The show will be held 
on Sunday, October 9th at Sylvan Park in Redlands.  (See map and 
directions on attached flyer.)  The show will be limited to 500 cars. 

First come, first serve.  
If you would like to support the Vets and pick up a bag, t-shirt, 
program and dog tags at the show, but are not bringing a car, 

please mark your registration on the "Make/Model" line with "NO 
CAR", so that we will be able to have the full 500 cars and have 

reserved supplies for you. 
Thank you again for your continued support. More information is 

available on the attached flyer, including website and phone 
number. 

Debi Walter 
Volunteers for Veterans Foundation 

The registration Flyer will be included in the latter half of this 
Newsletter. 

Zone Show Caravan will leave from 
Corky’s at 9:30 for those attending 

the Vandenberg Tour, then at 10:00 
for the rest of the group headed 

straight to The SeaCrest Inn. 
See you at the Beach! 

Start polishing your Cars 
and prepping your spirit 

items.  

 

http://www.socaloldsmobile.com/
tel:%28562%29-529-8748
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ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     Well, here it is the middle of May, and we’ve already had two large 
car shows…the Arizona All-Oldsmobile Show, and the Pismo Beach 
Zone Show at the SeaCrest Hotel!! 
     I’m still recovering from the second one—managed to get a COLD 
the Monday after I got back from the Zone Show (AND driving to the 
All-GM Show at 5:30am Sunday morning following Pismo, in my 70+ 
year old car…I MUST be a car-show nut!!) 
     But hopefully the cold will subside in another day or two, and I can 
look forward to next month’s Orange Empire Railway Museum Tour & 
“Rods & Rails” Car Show, and July 11th’s Rubel Castle Tour!!  If you 
haven’t contacted Charity McElroy about Rubel Castle, please DO!  We 
need a certain number of “guaranteed” attendees for this…should be a 
lot of fun!  I just realized that my car should be on its way to Peoria, IL 
just before that show, for the NAOC’s Nationals…I guess I’ll be going to 
the Railway Museum in my “toaster” Prius…ha ha! 
And the weekend of July 25th is the OCA Nationals in Brookfield (I’ll be 
driving the ’40 up from Peoria to Madison, WI, to visit friends, then on 
to Brookfield, and a re-union with my cousins, who haven’t seen the 
car now that it’s all “prettied up”!!) 
     And for August, I will be working on a tour of the Western Museum 
of Flight in Torrance at the Torrance Airport (aka Zamperini 
Field…you’ve heard of him, I’m sure?), then on to see a collection of 
classic cars & “automobilia” at Alan Mest’s place in Gardena (the one 
we DIDN’T see the day we went to TG’s Performance’s Car Show, 
because Alan was out of town!), and last but not least, after lunch, a 
nice collection of classic cars at Cornwell & Sheridan Motors in 
Gardena!  Should make for a fun day, and a chance to exercise our 
classic Olds’!!  Stay tuned for details on this…tentatively set for August 
22nd, the weekend before Wheels ‘n’ Windmills.  This will be a fun 
activity for those that don’t want to do that show, or you could do 
BOTH… 
 
Keep those Oldsmobiles rolling, and “the shiny side up”!! 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President   
 

                                             ROCKET  EXHAUST 
 
     Isn’t it always the way, that the part of your car that you least 
suspect, is the one that “jumps up and bites you”??  I just discovered 
that my “battery problem” on my ’40 Olds (after buying a new one…), 
was in fact the positive battery CABLE (about 4 years old) having a 
slight bit of corrosion under the crimp connector at the starter end!!  
Discovered that after a fully charged NEW lead-acid battery was not 
running either the starter or the headlights…I left the headlight switch 
pulled out, went under the hood, and wiggled the positive cable, and the 
headlights flickered on and off!   
     A call to Fusick on a Friday, and Monday I had both a new positive 
and negative cable…those guys are lifesavers for us old Olds owners!  I 
highly recommend them to anyone looking for parts for their 
Olds…very easy people to deal with, too! 
    Well, even though it IS still spring, the weather has been acting more 
summer-like than spring-like—here’s hoping that we get a little more of 
that El Nino rain in the coming weeks! 
     Hope to see some of you out there with your Olds’ in the next few 
months—coming up at the end of the month, we’re taking a run to the 
“Route 66 Fun Run” which starts in Seligman, AZ, and of course, May 
22nd is the NorCal/SoCal Pacific SW Zone Show in Pismo Beach, with a 
stop at the Vandenberg AFB on the way up…I’ll be leaving a bit earlier 
to help with parking the show cars—so we’ll see you at the SeaCrest! 
     Your board is still working on events for June and July—stay tuned to 
your Rocket Circle for details!  Looking forward to a (hopefully) 
uneventful summer of cruisin’ in my ’40! 
 
Joe Tannerbauer 
OCSC President 
 

 

It’s all set! The Vandenberg AFB Tour Friday, May 13th 
Only those who pre-registered with Mike can attend. 

They will not allow any add ons at this point. 
The Caravan to the base will leave 

Corky’s in Van Nuys at 9:30am, to arrive at the Base by 1pm for our tour 
(a couple of hours). 

This tour has been booked for those who sent Mike the information needed. 
Please remember your DRIVER’S LICENSE and or government ID if you have one!! 

 
Questions please call Mike Van Auken (949)-855-6339 or gtcars@earthlink.net 

If you have not 
picked one of these 
up yet see our 
Merchandise table 
at the Zone Show. 

mailto:sfballplyr@yahoo.com
mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:socaloldslady@gmail.com
mailto:Bw442@earthlink.net
mailto:h-ofan@sbcglobal.net
mailto:aw723@twc.com
mailto:mmngyee@AOL.com


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Calendar of Events 

Coming up in 2016 

May 

4th General Membership 
Meeting 

13-15 Zone Show Pismo Beach 

22nd All GM Show Pre- 
Registration Only 

June 

1st General membership 
meeting 

8th Board Meeting 

NAOC Event Colorado Springs 

July 

6th General Membership 
meeting 

13th Board Meeting 

19-24 OCA Nationals Kingsport 

August 

3rd General Membership 
meeting 

10th Board Meeting 

October  

9th Veterans Show New location 

15th Annual Memorial Car Show 
and Picnic Yorba Regional Park 

 

 
 

CAR SHOW CONTACT INFORMATION 
VETCARSHOW@GMAIL.COM 

CAR SHOW CHAIRPERSON BUTCH SCHULTZ 909-350-9816 ext 2 
Co-Chairpersons Jim St Pierre & Mike Lambert 

Trophy Sponsorship Larry Volk 909-350-9816 Program Advertising for 
2016 Betty Volk 951-317-1856 

REGISTRATION ENDS WHEN THE SHOW IS SOLD OUT 
ONLY 500 REGISTATION WILL BE SOLD THIS YEAR DUE TO THE 

LOCATION CHANGE CONFIRMATION LETTERS MAILED SEPT 5 TH 
VOLUNTEERS FOR VETERANS FOUNDATION CONTACT INFORMATION 

14vfvf@gmail.com, website volunteersforveteransfoundation.com 
Remember our Veterans in 2016 by considering monthly donations and 

discussing with your tax advisor estate planned giving 
Download your entry form online 

 

A copy of the thank you note we received from Char 
Izzo after we donated to the School she works with, 

along with other Parkinson’s Patient attend. The 
Students in the program learn in a hands on 

environment. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Membership Renewal Application 
Membership  
 
Name:                                                   Number:  -                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Address:  _________ 
Email Address:      
 
Annual Membership OCA (Optional) $30.00  
Olds Club of Southern California   

December 2015-2016                    $ 15.00  
Associate Member                         $ 3.00  
Make Checks Payable to Oldsmobile Club of Sothern 
California Mail To: P.O. Box 661224 Arcadia. CA 91066 

December 2015 everyone’s dues for 2016 were 
due. The dues will remain $15.00. Please send 
your dues to the P.O Box ASAP. 
 

The members listed below need to send in 
their dues for 2016 as soon as possible so 

you do not miss getting your Rocket Circle. 
We do not want you to miss any of our 

upcoming meetings and events. 
 

The club changed its procedure for 
collecting dues from our membership. 
Everyone should be sending their dues 

payment in during the month of December 
every year. 

 
Members please make sure you have sent 
in your dues for 2016. If you have not sent 

your dues in for 2016 you will not be 
receiving your Newsletter next month.  

 
 
 

 

 The Oldsmobile Club of Southern California would like to 

Thank You for all your Support of Children with Type 1 

Diabetes, here in Southern California. 

 

For info about our club 

www.socaloldsclub.com

m  

 

Southern California 

Club Of 

Or on FB 

Special thank you for all the help you have provided to 

our members the Santucci’s and their  

Granddaughter Emma Dierking 

g. 

 
If you are free May  7th 2016 and would like 
to support this organization and all the great 
work they are doing for Children with Type 1 

Diabetes. Join them for the Annual Fundraiser 
and Fashion Show. This is a copy of the ad our 

club placed in the Program for the event. 

The Padre Foundation 
1201 West La Veta Ave. 

Orange Ca 92868 
714 509-8330 



  March 2, 2016 General Membership meeting scribed by Secretary Domenic D. Santucci 
At 7:30 p.m. Joe Tannerbauer called our meeting to order. A request for visitors or new members followed with our 
traditional pledge to our American Flag.  Joe then called for a treasury report which was offered up by Ellen D. 
Santucci our treasurer.  2 new members, of the 5 new since our annual renewal date, have joined our club.  Twenty 
additional members missing their 12-01-2015 renewal date have rejoined the club.  Future updates will be posted on 
dues requirements for new and renewals in our newsletter. A $200.00 contribution approved by the board was posted 
to the Ca. State University of Northridge Scholarship Fund.   A thank you letter was received from The Wounded 
Warrior Charity for a donation of $580 dollars.   The Day Family Car Collection March 2015 entry cost to our club was 
$265 dollars. The family donated an additional $315.00 for us to post the final check donation of $580.00.    Our clubs, 
“Saturday October 15, 2016”, Memorial car show reservation has been made for the same site at Yorba Regional Park.  
Early registration helps in planning this event for you.  Joe was reimbursed for $277.60, his recent approved new club 
sign purchases.  Scott Graham has them in club merchandise inventory for sale.  Ellen closed her treasury report with 
the note we have adequate funds to conduct business. 
Old Business and Events opened with a Grant Warner making a motion and Keith Berg seconded the motion, to 
approve the last month meeting notes, the motion passed. Joe noted that Milton Yee and Jim Charlesworth with host 
the next membership drive swap meet.  A recap of the Route 66 Museum event with the luncheon at the Parsons 
offered a great day had by all.  It is important to check your newsletters for flyers and date activity to avoid missing 
items on our calendar of events.  During the break Butch Williams and Domenic Santucci promoted tickets for a raffle 
drawing following the meeting.  A reminder went out under new business to check your flyers, newsletter calendar of 
events and club web site. Upcoming events were discussed on caravans for the NAOC and the Arizona Chapter Charity 
car shows.  Mike Van Auken spoke to a special activity prior to the zone show. Mike spoke to us to sign up by April 10, 
in advance of the Vandenburg Air Force Tour. Check the post in your newsletter for the event on May 13.  If you do 
not sign up you cannot get into the base.  Well a small group of buyers bought and brought items to our semi-annual 
White Elephant Sale. Our March auction event assists our zone show and brought in $120.00.  Shadow ruled the event 
with the most purchased.  Joe collected the activity clip boards passing around the meeting and called for the raffle 
drawing. The Raffle winnings went to Mike Van Auken.  Mike offered his $39.00 winnings back to the club treasury.  
Joe called the meeting closed.     Next Wednesday is the board meeting. 

April 13, 2016 Oldsmobile Club Board Meeting scribed by Club Secretary Domenic D. Santucci 
Old Business:  Joe Tannerbauer our president opened the meeting with our national pledge of allegiance and 
introduction of guest.  No guest was present so Joe Tannerbaur proceeded with his handout agenda and a call for a 
treasurer report.  Ellen D. Santucci noted 5 new members joined since January.  She highlighted an ad for the national 
show and the PADRE FOUNDATION donation.   Ellen stated we have adequate funds with some operation repetitive 
expense as mailing, printing and other repetitive cost due.  Planning out the year is ongoing.   The clubs April 10 event 
had 60 cars of which 3 were Oldsmobile.  Milton Yee and Jim Charlesworth are scheduled for the Mother’s Day May 8, 
2016 membership drives at the Long Beach Swap event.  Thank you in advance.   We do not know if anyone will attend 
Route 66 Fun Run on our calendar of events. 
New Business:  In absentia, Grant Warner our club Vice President was appointed to promote the judging form to 
members for our Pacific SW Zone Show. Scott Graham Area Representative and Merchandise Manager pointed out 
the miss print in JWO.  Come and get your highlights at the next membership meeting.  An open invitation is out from 
members of the Inland Empire Buick Club for you to attend the all GM Show On May 22.  Keith Berg an Area 
Representative will be following up on a mid-year club event.  The club calendar can support your events just take the 
time to investigate and report to a board members or raise a wish at a club meeting.  To gain information on the 
Armed Forces Day car show and event on May 21, 2016 at Crescenta Valley Park by the 210 Freeway in North Glendale 
call Gerry at 818-249-1272 or Mike at 818-326-0856. 

Overview: Legislation (SB 1239) has been reintroduced in the California Senate by Sen. Ted Gaines to exempt all 
motor vehicles prior to the 1981 model year from the emissions inspection requirement. Current law requires the 
lifetime testing of all 1976 and newer model-year vehicles. The bill will be considered in the Senate Transportation and 
Housing Committee. 
 That said, we’ve included the web address of each Senator on the Senate Transportation and Housing Committee, so 
please make contact and ask the Senators to support passing S.B.1239. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Room Block is full. If you decide to join us last minute ask for the Oldsmobile Rate it will not be the block rate. 

If you have never judged before, don’t let that stop you. Your fellow members/ judges will be happy to 
teach you. The 2017 Zone Show will be in New Mexico, close enough for a large group of us to attend. The 
knowledge you gain will be helpful when you are preparing your car for that event.  So throw your “Hat in 

the Ring” and Judge at the Zone Show. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Our Friday Night Welcome/Pizza Gathering has been moved to the Sea View Terrace. Plan on joining 
us 5:00 to 9:00pm. For food, friends, fun, the sunset and the fire pits. 

BYOB- your cocktails of choice. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 
65 Cutlass SPT Coupe 330 ci auto trans $7500.00   502 882-7725 
 
’50 Rocket 88 2 door sedan, 303, auto, local Pasadena car; $6,500 OBO;  
Mike Griffith (818)-790-1932 
 
’95 Cutlass Supreme Convertible, 149k, timing belt done, new tires, maintained—Trent (310)-378-6826 
 
’70 Cutlass “S” W-31 clone, very nice; $10K—Keith (562)-598-4103 
 
‘49/’50 Rochester carburetors “Turtle Back”, show quality—Keith (562)-598-4103 
 
5 ea 1950 Olds Wheels  6 x 5x5   with clips  4 ea  dog dish caps need polish  3 ea decent Coker Classic tires 
all for $450.00 Call Joe at 909 595 1735 

 
 

 
 

Wanted 
Front Fender both sides 1970 442/Cutlass Milton 909 996-0546 
 
Carburetors rebuilt show or drive Keith Berg 562 598-4103 
 
Side Door Aluminum Strips 70 Cutlass all 3 pieces Call Domenic 714 633-7961 
 
’70 Cutlass/442 Front Fenders—OEM used—Milton (909)-996-5046 
 
Olds 350 diesel block for use in an upcoming race engine build. These blocks have a "D" or "DX" designation on 
the side of the block and are noticeably thicker in the main web area compared to a gas engine block. Built 
from 1977 through 1982. Will take an entire engine or just a block.  Call Grant @ 951-906-7951 or email @  
grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com 
 
81-87 cutlass 2 door:  the aluminum step plate (at carpet) on passenger side, also need overhead dome light 
lens. Can you suggest where to buy?  I need full headliner kit. Thanks 
Jerry Whitfield -jerrybev1@yahoo.com 
 

For Sale: 1970-1971 Misc. Cutlass Parts.  Also, some Buick GS parts and Mustang parts. Too much to 
list.  Please call for your needs.  Elvis...818-612-8180 

A few pictures from Rocket Science Racing’s opening 
weekend at Famoso Raceway. 

 

 

  
  

 
 

We always welcome visitors. Our next outing will be June 
25-26th

. Come on out and bring your motor homes, trailers etc. and 

camp with us. We set up on Friday the 24
th

. 

mailto:grantw@sportsfacilitiesgroup.com
mailto:-jerrybev1@yahoo.com


 

             Our monthly general membership meetings are held on the first Wednesday of each month (Except December) 

Meetings are held from 7:30 pm to 10 pm at: 
 

O.C.A (Oldsmobile Club of America) Southern Calif. Chapter Annual Membership dues $15  

Optional O.C.Aannual membership dues is $30. (if out of the U.S. slightly higher) 

Please send membership application to: 

Oldsmobile Club of America, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 

National dues will be forwarded to the O.C.A in Lansing, Michigan 

 
Paid Advertising Rates 

Olds Club of southern California Rocket Circle Newsletter 

Business Card Size 

1 month.....$10.00 

1 Year.....$100.00 

QuarterPageSize 

1 month.....$20.00 

1 Year.....$200.00 

Half Page Size 1 

month.....$30.00 

1 Year.....$300.00 

FullPageSize 

1 month.....$40.00 

1  Year.....$400.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Olds Club of America 

P.O.Box 661224 

Arcadia, Ca 91066 

Make checks payable to: Oldsmobile Club of Southern California 

Mail To: Rocket Circle Advertising, P.O. Box 661224, Arcadia, Ca 91066 


